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Laugh Out Loud Ministry: Code of Conduct Agreement 
 
Please read carefully the following rules established by Laugh Out Loud Ministry and place your 
initials on the corresponding line indicating that you are in agreement with each rule. After you 
have read and initialed each rule, please sign and date the bottom of this page. Have an LOL staff 
member review the contract and sign and date as well. 
 
1. I agree to report promptly to morning devotions, team meetings, and any duties assigned to me, 
and will work at everything with excellence and with a servant’s heart. 

______ 
2. I understand that my dress is not only a representation of myself, but also of the ministry, and 
therefore, as long as I am serving with LOL I agree to abide by the following dress code: 
Girls: shorts (including athletic) and skirts must be knee-length; shirts and tank-tops must be full-
coverage (fully concealing the cleavage and midriff, no spaghetti straps, tube, halter or backless 
tops), shirts must not display controversial images, words, or paraphernalia; swimsuits must be 
either a modest one-piece with a swim skirt or swim shorts or a full-coverage tankini that 
completely conceals the cleavage and midriff and worn with swim shorts or a skirt. (Please refer to 
the dress code pictures provided). 
Boys: pants and shorts must not be baggy and a belt must be worn if needed; boxers must not be 
visible; shirts must not display controversial images, words, or paraphernalia. Swim attire needs to 
be swim trunks or board shorts, no speedos. If swim trunks are low-rising, boxer shorts must be 
worn underneath. 

______ 
3. I understand that alcohol addiction is prevalent in Belize, and therefore, as long as I am serving 
LOL I will refrain from any consumption of alcohol, including beer, wine and hard liquor. 

______ 
4. I agree to refrain from using any drug or tobacco products and will not promote such products 
through speech or by the possession of materials or paraphernalia. 

______ 
5. I agree to only use language that is edifying, uplifting, and appropriate. I will not use swear words 
(including the Lord’s Name in vain), make discouraging comments or use replacement words for 
foul language, and I will not make obscene gestures. 

______ 
6. I agree to only watch and read movies/books/magazines/websites/etc. that are edifying and 
appropriate for the ministry setting. I will not watch movies that haven’t been approved by the LOL 
staff. I will not read inappropriate materials that promote the aforementioned subjects, and I will 
avoid any websites that are not edifying to both my spirit and that of the ministry. 

______ 
7. I understand that music is to be used as a form of worship and therefore will not listen to secular 
music during my time with LOL. I will only listen to Christian music even when I am alone and/or 
listening to my ipod, mp3 player, itunes, and etc. 

______ 
8. I understand that my facebook/blogspot/etc. is not only a representation of myself but of the LOL 
ministry. I will not allow the use of profanity or demoralizing language on my page. I will not 
display pictures portraying conduct that does not adhere to the rules of LOL. I will not display 
pictures portraying the use or promotion of alcohol or drugs, whether in the form of action or 
paraphernalia. 

______ 
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9. I agree to treat LOL staff members/interns of the opposite sex as if they were brothers/sisters in 
Christ. I will not put myself in a position to jeopardize my relationship with members of the 
opposite sex or the integrity of the ministry through inappropriate conduct. If I am alone with such 
members I will make every effort to protect my integrity by staying in open and public areas and by 
keeping doors (if in rooms) open. I will not enter the bedroom and/or living area of members of the 
opposite sex. 

______ 
10. I agree to include a $200.00 deposit in the event that I am released early from my service at 
LOL and have to change my ticket to an earlier return date. I promise that this deposit will be from 
my personal money and not from the support that I have raised for my time of service with LOL. I 
understand that should the money not be needed to change my flight date that the deposit will be 
returned to me in full. 

______ 
11. I agree not to add any new tattoos and/or body piercings while affiliated with LOL. 
                    
12. I have read the LOL Ministry mission statement & core values, beliefs, and internship program 
information. 
                            
13. I have read the list of required items to bring, and agree to bring all required items. 
                            
 
 
I, _____________________________________, have read the aforementioned rules and agree to abide by each 
during my service with Laugh Out Loud Ministry. I understand that should I fail to abide by any one 
of these rules that I can be dismissed from my service with LOL at any time before my intended 
return date. 
 
Signature: ______________________________________________Date: _____________ 
Staff Signature: __________________________________________Date:____________ 
 
 

http://www.lolministry.com/about/
http://www.lolministry.com/about/beliefs/

